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FURZE PLATT FOCUS 
Weekly Update: Monday 19th September - Friday 23rd September 2016 

Issue #50.3 

CALENDAR 
APPLY FOR FREE 
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ONLINE PAYMENTS 

SCHOOL 

WEBSITE 

SPORTS 

FIXTURES 
TWITTER 

PTFA FACEBOOK 

PAGE 

NEXT WEEK (Week 2) 

Tues 27th September Year 9 Parents' Information Evening (7pm - 8pm) 

Wed 28th September 
Year 10 Theatre Trip and Workshop: The Curious Incident of the Dog in the Night Time 

(2.15pm - 10.45pm) 

Thurs 29th September 
Year 11 Preparing to Succeed (6.30pm - 7.30pm) 

Year 10 Preparing to Succeed (7.30pm - 8.30pm) 

Sun 2nd October PTFA Table Top Sale (9am - 12pm) 

FORTHCOMING EVENTS  

Thurs 6th October Whole School Open Evening (6pm - 9pm) 

Fri 7th October INSET Day 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

PUNCTUALITY TO SCHOOL 

Please be advised that all students, including 6
th 

Formers, 

must be on school site before 8.40am.  Our gates close at 

8.40am promptly so your child will need to be here earlier 

than that to ensure they are on time. Good punctuality is very 

important and we appreciate your support in ensuring that 

your sons and daughters allow sufficient time to arrive at 

school.  We will contact you if your child is late and persistent 

lateness will incur sanctions. 

Thank you for your support. 

Ms T White (Headteacher) 

OFSTED VISIT 

Tuesday 20
th

 and Wednesday 21
st 

September 2016 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

This week we have had our Ofsted inspection.  Thank you 

to everyone who filled in their questionnaires, it was lovely 

to know that so many of you think so highly of Furze Platt 

and we appreciate your comments. 

We look forward to seeing our feedback from Ofsted, which 

we will share with you as soon as we are able. 

Ms T White (Headteacher) 

NOTIFICATION OF PARENT GOVERNOR ELECTION 

You will recall that I wrote to you a short while ago notifying you of a vacancy for a parent governor on the school’s 

Governing Body and inviting nominations. 

As there have been more nominations than there are vacancies, a secret ballot is to be held at the school on Friday 30
th 

September 2016.  The ballot paper and personal election statements submitted by the candidates are attached.  Every 

parent of a registered student at the school is entitled to vote.  The voting procedure is as follows: 

Every parent may vote for one candidate.  The number of votes does not depend on the number of children a parent has at 

the school. The completed ballot paper should be returned to the school in a sealed envelope. 

The envelope may be returned either by your child, through the post, or in person to the school, marked ‘Election’ and should 

be signed on the back by the elector. This should arrive no later than 3.30pm on Friday 30
th
 September. 

Results of the election will be announced after the count.  All parents/carers will be notified of the result.  Parents wishing to 

be notified individually are asked to contact the school. 

Ms T White (Headteacher and Returning Officer) 

PARENT GOVERNOR ELECTION STATEMENTS PARENT GOVERNOR BALLET PAPER  

http://www.furzeplatt.com/section/our_school/calendar.php
https://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/mwschools/
https://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/mwschools/
https://sites.google.com/a/furzeplatt.com/parents-documents-for-weekly-update/home/47.2 Online Payments.pdf?attredirects=0&d=1
http://www.furzeplatt.com/
http://www.furzeplatt.com/
https://sites.google.com/a/furzeplatt.com/sports-fixtures/
https://sites.google.com/a/furzeplatt.com/sports-fixtures/
http://www.twitter.com/furze_platt
https://www.facebook.com/fpssptfa/
https://www.facebook.com/FPSSAlumni
https://docs.google.com/a/furzeplatt.com/viewer?a=v&pid=sites&srcid=ZnVyemVwbGF0dC5jb218cGFyZW50cy1kb2N1bWVudHMtZm9yLXdlZWtseS11cGRhdGV8Z3g6MTg5YmJlZTljNjgzZmQ2ZQ
https://docs.google.com/a/furzeplatt.com/viewer?a=v&pid=sites&srcid=ZnVyemVwbGF0dC5jb218cGFyZW50cy1kb2N1bWVudHMtZm9yLXdlZWtseS11cGRhdGV8Z3g6NDQwOWVkMDFjMTc5YmFmNg
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SCHOOL NEWS 

WHOLE SCHOOL OPEN EVENING  

6PM - 9PM 

THURSDAY 6
TH

 OCTOBER 2016 

CLICK HERE FOR DETAILS 

To accommodate an important Year 11 Maths exam we are moving Break 2 

forward by an hour. For Tuesday 27
th 

September only, Break 2 will run from 

12.45am-1.15pm (rather than the usual 1.45pm-2.15pm). Period 5 will then 

run from 1.15pm-2.15pm (rather than 12:45am-1:45pm). The rest of the day 

will run as usual and the café will continue to offer  its usual full range of hot 

and cold meals at both breaks. 

DIFFERENT BREAK TIMES ON TUESDAY 27
TH

 SEPTEMBER 

http://furzeplatt.ng2.devwebsite.co.uk/news/?pid=3&nid=1&storyid=2
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CONSTRUCTION 

“It’s accepted wisdom that when you leave the gates of junior school as a 
parent your involvement with secondary school is not required. 
I’d like you all to ignore this as the help and support the PTFA can provide 
this fantastic school is irreplaceable.” 

Jeff Lloyd, Head of PTFA, Furze Platt Senior School 

The PTFA are a fantastic group who work hard to raise money for our school, enabling our students to have improved 
experiences (eg better prizes, graduation gowns, additional musical instruments such as ukuleles and much more).  
 
To see how you could help our school please see our Contributions Booklet below.  
 
Thank you. 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

CURRENT 

VACANCIES 

Full Time Assistant Site Controller and Part Time 

Assistant Site Controller 

CONTRIBUTIONS BOOKLET 

Please see below pictures of our new Year 9 & 10 construction group. Their first project is making a shelf. 

CLICK HERE FOR PHOTOS FROM THE BATTLEFIELDS TRIP TO FRANCE AND BELGIUM  2016 

Miss Chetwood (Marketing & 
Design Officer) has some of her 
paintings featured in the Capital 
Art Gallery, London. Click here 
for more details. 

LONDON EXHIBITION 

http://furzeplatt.ng2.devwebsite.co.uk/news/?pid=16&nid=2&storyid=11
https://docs.google.com/a/furzeplatt.com/viewer?a=v&pid=sites&srcid=ZnVyemVwbGF0dC5jb218cGFyZW50cy1kb2N1bWVudHMtZm9yLXdlZWtseS11cGRhdGV8Z3g6NGI1YTZjZWU3NzYxMDFiMw
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B_rxk9AP_kmmeWVVYVV4X1VldTQ/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/a/furzeplatt.com/viewer?a=v&pid=sites&srcid=ZnVyemVwbGF0dC5jb218cGFyZW50cy1kb2N1bWVudHMtZm9yLXdlZWtseS11cGRhdGV8Z3g6NDg5ZGFmMGM5N2JkNzdlMQ
http://furzeplatt.ng2.devwebsite.co.uk/gallery/?pid=3&gcatid=1&albumid=6
http://www.capitalartgallery.co.uk/
https://docs.google.com/a/furzeplatt.com/viewer?a=v&pid=sites&srcid=ZnVyemVwbGF0dC5jb218cGFyZW50cy1kb2N1bWVudHMtZm9yLXdlZWtseS11cGRhdGV8Z3g6MTYyZjI0ZDA1ZWU3M2Q1YQ
https://docs.google.com/a/furzeplatt.com/viewer?a=v&pid=sites&srcid=ZnVyemVwbGF0dC5jb218cGFyZW50cy1kb2N1bWVudHMtZm9yLXdlZWtseS11cGRhdGV8Z3g6NmU2NzY4MzUyMTRhN2Zm
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INFORMATION EVENING 

FOR BOTH PARENTS & 

STUDENTS  

If you were unable to attend either event held on Tuesday 

13
th
 September the information provided during these two 

events can now be found on our website. The 

presentations are available in the Sixth Form section 

under Year 12 and Year 13 respectively.  

YEAR 12 INFORMATION EVENING PRESENTATION 

YEAR 13 INFORMATION EVENING PRESENTATION 

REMINDERS 

INFORMATION EVENING 

FOR BOTH PARENTS & 

STUDENTS  

If you were unable to attend either event held on 

Thursday 15
th
 September the information provided during 

this event can now be found on our website. The 

presentation is available in the ‘Parents’ section under 

‘Useful Information’. 

YEAR 7 INFORMATION EVENING PRESENTATION 

On Thursday 22
nd

 October, I have been able to 

secure a film workshop by Elliot from MN Academy. 

Therefore, Drama Club will finish at 5.00pm on this 

day to ensure that we have sufficient time with him. 

I hope to see as many students as possible and am 

looking forward to the year ahead. If you have any 

questions, please do not hesitate to contact me on 

the information below. 

 

Miss E Satterthwaite (Drama Teacher) 

01628 625308  

emily.satterthwaite@furzeplatt.net 

DRAMA CLUB 
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Please be aware that the 

Trips purse within sQuid 

should not be used, as this 

system is yet to go live.  Only 

the Catering purse should to 

be used. 

Thank you for your co-

operation in this matter. 

Mrs L Peat (Business 

Manager) 

SQUID CASHLESS 

CATERING NOTICE 

PREPARING TO SUCCEED 

INFORMATION EVENING  

Thursday 29
th

 September 2016, 6.30pm 7.30pm 

On Thursday 29
th

 September we are running a ‘Preparing to Succeed’ 

evening for Year 11 students and parents.  These evenings are a great 

source of information and ideas for parents and students on how to get 

excellent results in the summer.  There will be a mixture of revision tips, 

extra resources and a chance to network with other parents. 

I hope that you will be able to join us on Thursday 29
th
 September.  If 

you and your son/daughter would like to attend, please return the slip 

below by Tuesday 20
th
 September.  This will enable us to provide 

enough resources. 

Ms T White (Headteacher) 

YEAR 11 PREPARING TO SUCCEED INFORMATION EVENING - 

REPLY SLIP 
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http://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Year+12&pid=83
http://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Year+13&pid=84
http://www.furzeplatt.com/page/?title=Year+7+Parents%26%238217%3B+Guide&pid=40
mailto:emily.satterthwaite@furzeplatt.net
https://docs.google.com/a/furzeplatt.com/viewer?a=v&pid=sites&srcid=ZnVyemVwbGF0dC5jb218cGFyZW50cy1kb2N1bWVudHMtZm9yLXdlZWtseS11cGRhdGV8Z3g6NjY4YjIxYTNkNDVlNjlmMQ
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Tuesday 27
th

 September 2016, 7pm-8pm 

We will be holding a parents’ information evening for all 

Year 9 students plus their parents and carers, at the time 

stated above. During this evening, we will focus on: 

 The new Year 9 GCSE curriculum - what your 

son or daughter is studying now;  

 New assessment arrangements for GCSE 

students, including the government’s new 9-1 

grading system, which replaces A*-G grades; 

 Internal assessments and Year 9 

examinations; 

 The importance of home learning; 

 How you can help and support your son or 

daughter through their GCSE journey. 

I do hope you can join us on Tuesday 27
th
 September, 

along with your son or daughter. Please complete the reply 

slip below and return to reception by Tuesday 20
th

 

September. 

Mr E Towill (Deputy Headteacher -Curriculum) 

PARENTS' INFORMATION 

EVENING 

YEAR 9 PARENTS’ INFORMATION EVENING  - 

REPLY SLIP 

SUPPORTING LEARNING 

AT KS4 EVENING 

Thursday 29
th

 September 2016, 7.30pm - 8.30pm 

It will not surprise you that much educational research 

agrees that the guidance and support provided by 

parents and guardians is a crucial factor in raising the 

achievement of young people.  However, whilst all 

parents want to help their sons and daughters to do 

well, many are unsure about the best ways to support 

learning. 

To assist parents in creating a supportive learning 

environment at home we are running a ‘Supporting 

Learning at Key Stage 4’ session on Thursday 29
th
 

September.  The session will run between 7.30pm and 

8.30pm.  We will give you an overview of the GCSE 

course structure, how GCSEs are assessed using 

numerical grades 1-9, information on internal 

assessments and examinations, and plenty of advice 

on how to support your son/daughter. 

I hope that you will be able to join us on the Thursday 

29
th
 September.  If you and your son/daughter would 

like to attend, please return the slip below by Tuesday 

20
th
 September.  This will enable us to provide enough 

resources. 

Ms T White (Headteacher) 

YEAR 10 SUPPORTING LEARNING AT KS4 

EVENING - REPLY SLIP 

FOOD 

TECHNOLOGY 

REQUEST 

We are always happy to accept Heroes/

Celebrations tins or unwanted containers as 

we can put them to good use.  Any empty 

tins can be brought to Reception. 

Thank you, 

Mrs S Crisford (Head of Food Technology) 

https://docs.google.com/a/furzeplatt.com/viewer?a=v&pid=sites&srcid=ZnVyemVwbGF0dC5jb218cGFyZW50cy1kb2N1bWVudHMtZm9yLXdlZWtseS11cGRhdGV8Z3g6MjJkOTYwYjY2MmZjODZmOA
https://docs.google.com/a/furzeplatt.com/viewer?a=v&pid=sites&srcid=ZnVyemVwbGF0dC5jb218cGFyZW50cy1kb2N1bWVudHMtZm9yLXdlZWtseS11cGRhdGV8Z3g6NGI1YTZjZWU3NzYxMDFiMw
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B_rxk9AP_kmmeWVVYVV4X1VldTQ/view?usp=sharing
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SUNDAY 

2ND OCT 


